15-102SU3 Mayor Loughmiller called for a Public Hearing to Consider/Discuss/Act on a Specific Use Permit Request to Allow for an Auto Body Repair and Paint Shop (Caliber Collision), Located on the North Side of U.S. Highway 380 (University Drive) and Approximately 400 Feet West of Hardin Boulevard, and Accompanying Ordinance. Executive Director of Development Services Michael Quint stated that the applicant is requesting to continue the public hearing and table the item to the August 3, 2015 meeting. This item was denied by the Planning and Zoning Commission and will therefore require a super majority vote by the Council for approval. Applicant, Mr. Jonathan Vincent, 901 Main Street, Dallas requested that the public hearing remain open until the August 3rd meeting. Mayor Loughmiller called for public comments and there were none. Council unanimously approved the motion by Council member Pogue, seconded by Council member Branch, to continue the public hearing and table this item until the August 3, 2015 Regular Meeting.